## JCR Closed Meeting Minutes

28th April 2023 - 17:00 in the new JCR

## Committee present: 20

- Rory Gavin (RG) President
- Nikhil Baid (NB) Vice-President
- Stephen Cowley (SC) Treasurer
- Oli Hepworth (OlH) Secretary
- Mathew Blowers (MaB) IT
- Rikki Hirai (RH) Accommodation & Catering
- Uma Hørder (UH) Ents
- Michelle Kudiabor (MK) BME
- Thomas Morris (TM) LGBT+
- Pico Ichikawa (PI) Women's
- Mia Cascarina (MC) Class Act
- Sushant Patil (SP) International Students'
- Shreya Ganesh Kumar (SGK) Disabled Students'
- Minnie Peacock (MP) Access & Academic
- Oscar Hill (OsH) Welfare
- Áine McCann (AM) Welfare
- Ceri Clarke (CC) Green & Charities
- Lewis Drummond (LD) Green & Charities
- Melanie Benedict (MeB) Freshers'
- Gordon Yu (GY) Freshers'

## Overview

- 1. Apologies for absence
- 2. Updates from the President
- 3. Updates from the Treasurer
- 4. IT updates
- 5. Any other business

## **Agenda**

- 1. Apologies for absence
- 2. Updates from the President
  - a. Bop
- RG: should we have an Easter bop?
  - Everyone: yes
    - Provisional date set for Friday 16<sup>th</sup>
    - DJ from last time says he will work for free
- RG: same 3 drinks? Always gin left over, others run out
  - AMC: Gin and lemonade instead of gin and tonic?

- RG: approved
- OsH: tickets on the door was a problem, lots of people wanted to buy
  - RG: college very strict about that sort of thing, can only sell on door if haven't yet sold 200
  - b. Ramsay & the new JCR
- RG: Ramsay going well, Earth Day formal on Sunday.
- RG: Mark Slater wants to buy a coffee machine in Cripps.
  - Could put it in the library, or the JCR, or in Ramsay
- RG: Any suggestions for JCR decorations? Currently in touch with Mr Fish about a rug
  - CC: big plants in the corners
  - OIH: fish tank?
  - OsH: flags, like the ones we fly from the flagpole
  - AmC: big noticeboard, like at Sidney
  - OsH: set of shelves for things like picnic blankets
  - OIH: people on instagram suggested pictures of railways, matriculation photos
- RG: guardian of the JCR is a role we could introduce to keep things tidy, anyone want to volunteer?
- RG: need to organise a committee cleaning of the cupboards at some point.
- RG: Upcoming events:
  - Pints & Pizza tonight
  - Sushant pub quiz on Saturday
  - Eurovision night in the works
  - c. Freps
- RG: "freps need to pull their fingers out", fresher's week still very un-planned. Reminder for them to get on with their job a bit
  - d. Women's only time
- PI & RG: meeting regarding women's only time. Now up to 3 days a week, an email will go out soon.
- 3. Updates from the Treasurer
  - a. Bank
- SC: still no access to the bank. Hoping for access some time next week. Looking to get compensation from the bank, have been researching case studies. Aiming for compensation in the region of ~£300.
- 4. IT updates
  - a. Updates
- MaB: saw the IT department earlier this week. Working on a system to print from your own laptop. Problems with scanning have been fixed. Reminder gone out to use eduroam rather than magd-local, magd-local could be going in a few years anyway. Another WiFi is being worked on.
  - b. <u>Issues</u>
- OsH: issues with the poster printer

- MaB: will look into this.
- 5. Any other business
  - a. New JCR
- OsH: can we get games for the JCR?
- RG: will be bringing the Wii over, maybe games too.
  - b. Head Porter Card
- AMC: card from the JCR regarding Ryan's (head porter's) departure. Not enough of a goodbye many feel.
- RG: happy to do that. Also potentially give a gift to the new Head Porter £10 goes towards this.
  - c. Non-Magdalene Students in Library
- MP: some complaints about non-Magdalene in the library, taking up too many seats. Maybe introduce some signs etc to go up?
- AMC: in exam term, potentially some people could check camcards?
- RG: camcard checking might be too far, but happy for signs to go up.
  - d. Harassment Officers
- AMC: maybe make a flyer with the details and pictures of harassment officers etc, maybe put it up in the JCR?
- RG: yes, maybe